THE TANUNDA NETBALL CLUB INC.



Presented to the members for the Annual General Meeting to be held in the clubrooms

Tuesday October 24th 1995 7.30 p.m.

CONTENTS

Contents	1
Office Bearers and Officials	2
President's Report	3
Treasurer's Report	5
Coaches' Reports	7
Trophy Winners and Donors	16
Trophy Winners and B&L Representatives	17
Players 1995	18
Life Membership	21
Letters	22

Typed by Kate Rosser

Tanunda Netball Club

Season 1995

Patrons/patronesses:	Dr. A.C. Behrndt, Mrs. M. Lehmann	
	Mrs. M. Heidenreich, Mr. C. Boston	
President:	Mrs. S. Rosser	
Vice-President:	Mrs. J. Buck	
Secretary:	Mrs. C. Kraehenbuhl	
Treasurer:	Miss. M. Menzel	
Committee Members:	Mrs. C. Fielke, Mrs. L. Hoklas, Mrs. C. Hein,	
	Mrs. J. Wilksch, Mrs. D. Miles, Mr. J. Garrett,	
	Mr. K. Klingner.	
Council Representative:	Miss. M. Menzel	
Association Delegates:	Mrs. J. Buck, Mrs. S. Rosser,	
1 ibboolation Dologatos.	Mrs. C. Kraehenbuhl (Proxy)	
Tribunal Representative:	Mrs. L. Lindner	
Canteen Co-ordinator:	Mrs. D. Miles	
Umpires Organiser:	Mrs. G. Dawkins	
Records Officer:	Mrs. C. Hein	
Newspaper Reports:	Mrs. D. Miles	
Senior Coaches:	Ms. R. Horley (Senior 1)	
Somor Coagnes.	Mrs. M Kennedy & Mrs. J. Buck (Senior 2),	
	Mrs. T. Thiel (Senior 3)	
	Mr. P. Rosser (Senior 4)	
	Mrs. S. Voumard (Senior 5)	
	Mrs. R. Ward & Mrs. L. Hoklas (Senior 6)	
	19115. 1C. Wald & 19115. D. Hollas (Sollio)	
Junior Coaches:	Mrs. L Hoklas & Mrs. R. Ward (Intermediate)	
	Mrs. A. Bryce (Junior 1)	
	Mr. P. Hueppauff (Junior 2)	
	Mrs. C. Scholz (Junior 2 Road Team)	
	Mrs. L. Cundy (Sub Junior 1)	
	Mrs. W. Mattner (Sub Junior 2)	
	Ms. S. Gepp (Sub Junior 3)	
	Miss. E. Sandow & Miss. L. Hein (Modified)	
Life Members:	Mrs. M. Lehmann, Mrs. L. Lindner	
	Mrs. S. Fuller, Mrs. K. Marschall	
	Mrs. T. Murphy, Mrs. E. Behrndt	
•	Mrs. C. Kraehenbuhl	
	* Mrs. K. Hueppauff - deceased.	
Management Committee	Attendance at meetings	
3	S. Rosser 10 J. Buck 9	
	C. Kraehenbuhl 11 M. Menzel 7	
	J. Wilksch 9 C. Hein 11	
	L. Hoklas 10 C. Fielke 9	
	D. Miles 7 J. Garrett 10	
	K. Klingner 8	
	-	

PRESIDENT'S REPORT - Sue Rosser

1995 has been another very successful year for the Tanunda Netball Club. For the second consecutive year, we have won the Association Trophy for the most successful club in the Major Round.

Early in the season, the committee spent considerable time trying to get coaches and it wasn't until two weeks before the commencement of matches (and after considerable arm - twisting) that we had all positions filled.

We had our annual problem of trying to organise the best way of getting a game for as many of our juniors as we possibly could.

After looking at all of our options, it was decided to, once again, have a "road team" for Under 15's. This year, the girls were coached by Cheryl Scholz and played under the Willaston banner. Thankyou to Cheryl and to the parents who transported and supported the girls. It is interesting to note that the majority of girls who travelled with the "road team" in 1994, have, this year, played in a Premiership team. This undoubtedly shows the value of continuing to play netball, albeit under less than ideal circumstances, rather than "sitting out" for a season and is a credit to the parents and players for the effort they were prepared to put in for that to happen.

At this stage, there is no reason to think that we won't need to have a "road team" again in 1996, so to those girls who may be faced with this option, please keep these successes in mind

We could have chosen a similar option for our Under 17 players, but decided to field one team of these players in Division 6.

This turned out to be a great decision for two reasons. Firstly, because when it came time for matches to start, we had a number of senior players who had put their names down, but didn't turn up to play and secondly, and most importantly, because those Senior 6 girls brought home a premiership.

At the end of the minor round this year, we had three Senior teams and four Junior teams in the final four. From these, we had four teams playing on Grand Final Day. Three teams were successful and Senior 1 only went down by two goals. Such was their come - back in the second half of the match, that a couple more minutes could have shown a different result.

Well done to all players of 1995, not only those who played in the finals, but to all who played. Certainly winning is important, but it isn't the only goal of playing a team sport.

This year Gayle Dawkins organised our umpires. Each week we need at least twelve umpires and it takes considerable time and coercion to arrange these. This year we paid our umpires, but this still didn't make Gayle's job an easy one. Our thanks go to Gayle for the effort she put in and to all who umpired this season

Thankyou to our sponsors Wohler

Wohlers Pottery
Tanunda Football Club
Salon De Beaute
House Proud
Tanunda Pharmacy
G&J Evans Trophies

Due to their generosity, we have been able to provide incentive awards to players and officials on a weekly basis.

Thanks also to Cyril Boston, who has once again provided our premiership trophies.

Thankyou to Debbie Miles, who did our newspaper reports each week and coordinated our canteen at each home game and thanks to all who worked in the canteen or made soup.

Thankyou to all of our supporters - you are a major part of our club and we hope to see you all cheering for the Black and White again in 1996.

Once again, the Committee worked hard this year. A lot of the jobs the Committee members do, are ones which would only be noticed if they weren't done. I would like to thank all of the Committee for the help and support they have given me throughout the season.

One noticeable project the Committee undertook in 1995 was the purchase of Honour Boards. These were researched and organised by Jo Buck and will look great hanging in the clubrooms. The printing will be completed as funds permit. Thanks to Jo for her work on this.

One very pleasant task of the Committee this season was to award Life Membership to Cheryl Kraehenbuhl. Anyone who has had anything to do with netball in Tanunda in recent years will know the amount of time and effort which Cheryl has committed to the club and she is a very worthy recipient of this award.

Tanunda Netball Club is one of the largest, if not the largest, in the Barossa & Light Netball Association and will continue to be a successful club if well supported by players and parents. Please think about ways that you can help the club to run smoothly. There is always room for helpers and ideas are welcome, especially if accompanied by offers of assistance.

Thanks to all associated with the club in 1995 and best wishes to all for season '96.

STATEMENT OF RECEIPTS AND EXPENDITURE - 1995 SEASON

2676.15 66.00 Trading Table Float 40.00	Opening Balance Westpac Cheque Account Opening Balance Adelaide Bank Account Opening Balance Term Investment Account 653.36 95 Subs Registration Night Float	Night Float Purchases Reimbursement of Goods Float	1312.93 798.60 100.00	20.00
100.00 150.00 1	7.0	 Windcheaters Meat Raffle Trading Table Float 	803.00 40.00 40.00	883.00
150.00 150.00 Early Hire 22.80 236.00 Early Hire 22.80 236.00 Early Early Hire 22.80 236.00 Early Early Hire Examples Party Hire 22.80 22.80 22.80 22.80 Early Early Hire 22.80 Early Hire Examples Party Hire 22.80 22.80 Early Hire Examples Party Hire 22.80 22.80 Early Hire 22.80 Early	000000000000000000000000000000000000000		100.00 100.00 468.45 106.50 75.00 2124.00 76.00	907.50
		Fanunda Tennis Club - Insurance Advertising & Stationery Coaches Expenses - trainings, materials Teakles Sports - bibs, whistles, balls B&LNA - Affiliation Fees Registration of Players Fines Donation (Instead of Raffle) Reimburse Country Carnival Uniform Association Dinner Umpire Exam	\$00.00 \$00.00 \$0.00 \$0.00 \$47.00 \$12.00	3072.75 229.50 531.38 450.00 315.20

	D.C. Tanunda - Photocopies		
	Annual Report	324.00	
	Hire 95 Season	750.00	1074.00
	94 Finals Reimbursement		288.00
	94 Premiership Photos		845.00
	Reimbursements/Refunds		669.11
	Heuz & Heuz - Changes to Constitution		475.45
	Petty Cash		00.09
	Thom Fabrications - repairs		489.25
	First Aid		58.85
	Umpiring		1287.00
	Monograms		310.00
	Tanunda Radio Electrical - Repairs to urn		24.00
	SAPSASA Gift		20.00
	Tanunda AH & F Society - photocopies		10.00
	Regional Representative - gift		50.00
	Bank Fees & Taxes		71.83
•	CLOSING BALANCES		
	Westpac Cheque Account		157.59
	Adelaide Bank Account		334.72
	Term Investment Account		4043.29
1		•	
1.95		\$	21484.95
		})

\$ 21484.9

Senior 1 - Robyn Horley

Not available at time of printing.

Senior 2 - Jo Buck

The Senior 2 girls overcame a number of obstacles in their venture to play in the finals. Initially the coaching position remained vacant until Marilyn Kennedy took up the challenge of leading such a young band of players. Two weeks into the season she went away for a couple of weeks so I stepped in to manage the girls. We lost to Freeling that day, but I sensed the ability to win that game. Thankfully we won against Angaston so my first stint as "B Grade Coach" wasn't too dismal.

Marilyn returned basically to pack. She coached through to the end of the round before leaving. By then she had moulded the girls into a formidable outfit. They were on their own for two more weeks before I was able to take over. So for the best part of the season, the girls were hand-balled from one coach to another.

That aside, the girls settled into the task at hand. We had to turn one or two results around in the second half of the season if we were to play September netball. We played and planned Saturday by Saturday. Our big break came when we played Freeling in Round two and we won by five goals. That was a big win under pressure and this was demonstrated again in future games against Angaston and Riverton.

We dropped our game against Centrals and suddenly things looked doubtful for the finals, but the girls won the next couple of games to ensure us a spot in the four.

Unfortunately we didn't play our best netball against Kapunda in the first semi - they were physically stronger and played better finals netball than us, to win by ten goals.

So season '95 finished abruptly, but the girls should be proud of what they achieved over the season. The improvement shown by the whole team is noteworthy - just the physical strength and positioning developed over the season was great. The defenders worked consistently and made life difficult for the opposition, our goalies became more reliable and confident as the season progressed and our centre court girls were quick and versatile.

Well done to the team - Emma Leske, Tracey Oates, Nikia Gepp, Simmone Martin, Nicole Klose, Rachel Brown, Leanne Samain, Sally Causby and Dianne Bartsch.

Congratulations to the trophy winners - Nikia, Sally and Emma, and to the rest of you, you were all winners in your own way.

Senior 3 - Tina Thiel

Players: Shannon Gepp (Captain), Marie Menzel (Vice Captain), Sarah Schmidt, Kim Thiel, Tanya Atze, Meredith Pfeiffer, Nic Vile, Amy Miller, Sue Hewitt.

I began coaching Senior 3 two weeks before the first game. A team of nine players were selected ready for the first match and continued in Senior 3 for the rest of the season.

From the nine players chosen, all preferred positions in the centre court except for one goalie, Kim, and one defence, Sue. This meant lots of experimenting and resulted in an extremely versatile team with some of the players playing almost every position on the court during the season.

Kim and Sarah settled in as goalies. On many Friday mornings, even one very cold morning at 7:30am, Sarah and Kim could be seen at the courts practising their goals. Kim's highest shooting percentage for the season was 85% and Sarah achieved 69%. Shannon played the season as C and Meredith played all her games as WD. Tanya and Amy had some games in goals. Tanya played many games as GD and finished the season as WA. Amy played everywhere, fitting in well in every position. Marie played most of the season as WA and finished the season as WD. Nic preferred the centre court but played most of the season as GD because of her tight defence. Although her height is a disadvantage, she still managed to get many rebounds. Sue played GK for most of the season gaining many interceptions for the team.

Every match in the first round was close. We won five games, lost three and drew one. The girls were combining well and I had great expectations. The second round was a different story. We only won one game and lost seven. Finishing eighth is not a good indication of the ability of this team, especially when we drew with Gawler Central, who finished top, in the first round and only lost to them by one in the second round.

We had some fun getting fit during the season. Nic brought Mignon Sitch to training for a great workout. Nic also arranged circuit training at The Recreation Centre with Lyn Wheeler. We also did aerobics at my house and on one wet training night, aerobics in the football change rooms.

We had our share of injuries and sickness throughout the season as well as many games when players were unavailable. We thank Sarah Klingner, Nikki Krieg, Tara Kohlhagen and Lauren Schrapel for standing in as reserves.

Senior 4 - Peter Rosser

As a team, we never seemed to recover from the late, messed up start to the '95 season. Late decisions about coaching and then a variety of squad changes, even at game four, meant that we took longer than normal time to settle into a routine.

It is a reflection of the girls commitment that most took the step from Division 5, '94, to Division 4 this year, knowing that they were going to have to work very hard for success. Although we had a good balance of youth and mature players we never really got our team play together regularly. We played moments of brilliant netball.

Upon reflecting on my role as coach, I believe two areas needed addressing more strongly. For Division 4 the fitness level of most players needed to be greater and to be winners at this level of netball, our reflex and ball skills required a lot more work.

Finally I would just like to thank all those who played for this team, for their effort during the year and wish them well for their future netball. My thanks to Michelle Samain and Jackie Harvey for their leadership roles and assistance with selection.

I do hope that most of the team reflect on the season positively and did enjoy much of it. Without doubt, winning always makes the task easier, but success should be measured by factors such as enjoyment, friendships and commitment to a purpose and I believe plenty of this was evident in Division 4 this year.

Thankyou all for the experience.

Senior 5 - Sandy Voumard

Not available at time of printing.

Senior 6 - Rosalie Ward & Lyn Hoklas

With the big success TANUNDA NETBALL CLUB had last year I thought 1995 would be a breeze for coaches, but it wasn't to be.

As my last name is at the end of the alphabet I guess they were running out of names, as I was asked to coach a senior team, but politely refused. The next best was the Under 17's as assistant to Lyn Hoklas.

The beginning of the season was fast approaching and there were enough girls to field a footy team, (too bad they couldn't help the Tanunda Under 15 boys, they would have won the premiership). Lyn worked out two teams and then the decision to have 2 Under 17's ,or help Angaston with a team had to be made. Finally, with some deep thought, we agreed to fill one Under 17 team and a Senior 6 team, much to the horror of the girls picked for this team. "Old and rough", was the main comment which came from them, but were kindly reminded by me, that I was a Senior 6 player the previous year.

The season started off very well, winning most games convincingly. After the first round, we were 2nd on the ladder, behind South Gawler, who were undefeated. The second round wasn't as easy. The opposition teams proving a little stronger and maybe our girls a little lax. Training was proving to be a challenge for the coaches and the girls attitudes were going through a "mid season dullness". Their minds were not tuned in to finals and I, myself, didn't think they would make it.

As a new coach I needed a lot of encouragement, which I must thank Cheryl for, else my coaching career would have been a short one.

By the end of the second round we had lost two games and drawn one. We had dropped to third position on the ladder. In a way this was good because three out of seven girls were involved in the Faith Anniversary so would not have been available for the second Semi Final.

We changed our training night to Wednesday so that we could train against the Under 15 1 and 2's (Thankyou to Annie and Peter). The girls had mixed feelings about meeting Gawler Centrals in the first final, as their last experience against them was not good. Gawler Centrals played an aggressive game and the umpiring was one sided. So it was up to Lyn and I to convince the girls that it would be a different game, which proved to be so. The girls went onto the court positive and eager to win, which they did. It was and excellent TEAM GAME to watch! So we had one in our pocket and on to the next one.

Onto the court the girls went, very confident to beat Freeling and they did by a small margin. Look out Grand Final here we come. The girls attitude was very positive on Grand Final day. They got onto the court and proved to us that they can play a team game, beating South Gawler by five goals.

Lyn and I were very proud coaches!!

Senior 6 cont.

Thanks to Caroline, Tammie, Kate, Melissa, Linda, Renee, Rachel, Amanda and Robyn. I would like to thank all parents who were there to help the girls throughout the season. Thankyou to Caroline Liebich for being a great captain as she was responsible for the bag etc., after each game and making sure it was returned to me.

Congratulations Best and Fairest - Tammie Gerlach - Boston
Runner-up - Caroline Liebich
Coach's Trophy - Rachel Schmidt

A big thankyou to Lyn Hoklas for putting up with me and to anyone else who has helped me throughout the season.

Good Luck! To all the girls that I have been involved with and Maybe just Maybe, I'll see you again next year.

Under 17 - Lyn Hoklas

Belinda Ward, Robyn Wilksch, Amanda Wilksch, Tara Kohlhagen, Renae McDonald, Lauren Schrapel, Leanne Bentley, Sarah Klingner, Emily Crabb.

These girls made up our Under 17 team. We didn't finish in the top 4, but we tried really hard. If everyone is prepared to train hard and listen to what your coach is saying, most of you will reach your full potential. Be prepared to train hard no matter what grade you play in. When it is match day, focus on winning and playing well. If a mistake is made, pick yourself up and try again. Remember we are not perfect.

Thankyou to all the girls for an interesting season. We learn through trial and error. Maybe next year, if there are two Under 17 teams, one coach per team and separate training. I think this will make coaching easier and the girls may concentrate more at training

I hope everyone had a good season anyway. Good Luck for your future netball. Thankyou Rosalie for helping me through the season.

Junior 1 - Annie Bryce

1995 has been a most successful one for this very talented team which consisted of Jaqui Renshaw, Janelle Steinberner, Vanessa John, Katrina Lindner, Emma Loechel, Kate Klingner, Nikki Krieg and Krista Weymouth. Sarah Tarca was also in this team before moving to Adelaide and Amanda Kennedy spent a short time with us before moving to Cairns.

Junior 1 - cont.

We went through the minor rounds undefeated, winning many games quite comfortably enabling the girls to play in various positions which showed their enormous versatility. The spirit and commitment of these girls on and off the court really showed what a team sport is all about.

Congratulations to all the girls who were selected in Representative sides during the year.

Janelle, Kate, Nikki, Krista and Sarah - Barossa and Light U15 Janelle and Nikki - Northern Regional U15 Janelle and Katrina - SAPSASA and State Talent Squad Nikki - State Country U15

Finals - We played Riverton in the 2nd Semi without four team members due to their Faith 10th Anniversary Concert. Together with four fill ins from the Junior 2 division and Sarah from Adelaide, the girls showed real determination to beat the odds and come out victors by 8 goals. We played Riverton again in two weeks time in the Grand Final, knowing they would be match fit, due to their close game with Nuriootpa the week before. On the other hand, we had not had a match with our complete team since the last minor round games four weeks previous. Despite this and the pressure of being undefeated, the girls really came through on the day and played a great game to win by 14 goals.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all the girls for a most enjoyable season. You all get along well on and off the court which I feel contributed to a lot of your success and made my job a lot easier.

A big thankyou also to the parents of these girls, your support was greatly appreciated. It was great to see so many mums <u>and</u> dads out at the games each week.

See you next year.

Junior 2 - Peter Hueppauff

First, thanks to the netball club for giving me the opportunity to coach the Under 15/2 team and thanks a lot to the parents for their help in scoring and time keeping during the season.

The girls adapted their skills and talent exceptionally well this season, to win every game and also win the Grand Final. It also was an honour to win the trophy for shooting the most goals out of the Junior teams in the netball association for the club.

Junior 2 cont.

We forfeited the second Semi Final due to five players missing as they had prior commitment with the Faith Secondary School Concert which was held on the same day in Adelaide. We confronted the netball association with our problem, but they wouldn't alter anything, even when we had told them months before, about this clash.

Congratulations to Anna Boehm for winning Best and Fairest trophy, Amy Rohrlach for winning the Runner Up trophy, Anna Lindner for winning the Coach's trophy and Melinda Rosensweig for winning the Best Player trophy in the Junior 2 Grand Final.

To all the girls, all the best for the next season and same to the club.

Junior 2 White (Road Team) - Cheryl Scholz

Playing in Under 15's was a new experience for these girls this year. Besides having to play fifteen minute quarters, the opponents were tougher and stronger, especially the first few games in Junior 1's. We lost a few games and won a few during the season. We maintained a good percentage, but didn't get enough wins to get to the finals. Having eleven girls to rotate, doesn't allow for a very settled team, but everyone did their best under the circumstances.

Many thanks to Cheryl Kraehenbuhl for all of her running around and organising things for us. Thanks to Annie, Peter and your teams for enjoyable practices. Also, thankyou to the Willaston Netball Club for having us this year.

Thanks heaps to all the parents who transported each week. We couldn't have got to the games without you. Your support was great!!

All the best girls, for 1996. Thankyou for your co-operation and great attitude. You're a terrific lot!!

Sub Junior 1 - Lyn Cundy

Carly Ward (C), Sally Weymouth, Kelly Wilksch, Amelia Burge, Anna Klingner, Taryn Miegel, Jasmine Giersch and Hayley Radke.

This season started a bit scrappy, but improved as the girls' netballing skills progressed. We won some games and lost some, sitting on the Premiership Ladder 3rd all season. We made it to the Preliminary Final, but we went down in a big way. The girls did not seem to have their hearts in playing, also the excitement and nerves did not help. That was the end of another season, so let's all look forward to 1996.

Sub Junior 1 (cont.)

A big thankyou to all the parents for their support and help with scoring, timing, etc. all season. Also, congratulations goes to Carly and Sally for being selected in the Country Carnival squad and congratulations to Carly again, for receiving the Best and Fairest Trophy from the Association.

A Big Congratulations to our Trophy winners.

Best of luck in the future with your netball. Happy Netballing in '96.

Sub Junior 2 - Wendy Mattner

The 1995 Year that was!

Congratulations to all my girls who gave their best all season. We had a wonderful year. Also, thanks to all the support from parents for scoring, timing and just in the general outlook for the girls.

Even though we were a very inexperienced team when we first started, we gave it all we had. We actually made it to the finals, which was very pleasing to see, with minor injuries incurred just before the Preliminary Final.

I would like to thank the Sub Junior 3 player for stepping up and filling in with the original team amd making it all happen, even though we lost.

Congratulations to my trophy winners.

Looking forward to the 1996 Season.

Sub Junior 3 - Shannon Genp

As this was my first year of coaching, it was a learning experience for me and the players. There were nine girls in my side. Of the nine, four had never played before and four were also still eligible for Modifieds.

The players were; Carly Bergen, Sally Garrett, Erin Jones, (Captain) Kate Kurtz, Erin McCarthy, Cassie Mewett Mandy Sandow, Tammy Schilling (Vice Captain) and Sammy Ward.

Sub Junior 3 (cont.)

Although we only won three games for the season, I feel we had an enjoyable year. The girls were attentive and willing to learn and played in a variety of positions. They all improved immensely and hopefully will continue their netball.

I would like to thank Wendy Mattner, Lyn Cundy, Emily Sandow and their teams for match practice at training. A special thanks to Cheryl Kraehenbuhl and Sue Rosser for always being there.

One problem, I feel, was the lack of knowledge and authority a majority of our umpires had. I feel that such a grade should have quality umpires who can help teach the girls as well.

Thanking the committee for its support in the season 1995 and to the girls for making my job fun and easy.

Modifieds - Emily Sandow & Linda Hein

Not available at time of printing.

1995 Trophy Winners and Donors

<u>Grade</u> Senior I	Trophy Best & Fairest B&F Runner Up Coach's Trophy	<i>Winner</i> Robyn Horley Lyn Hoklas Lisa Atze	<i>Donor</i> Apex Bakery Mary Heidenreich Robyn Horley
Senior 2	Best & Fairest B&F Runner Up Coach's Trophy	Nikia Gepp Sally Causby Emma Leske	Marilyn Kennedy Dr.&Mrs. Behrndt J&T Buck
Senior 3	Best & Fairest B&F Runner Up Coach's Trophy	Shannon Gepp Sue Hewitt Nic Vile	Tanunda Club I&J McKay T&P Thiel
Senior 4	Best & Fairest B&F Runner Up Coach's Trophy	Emma Habermann Rachel Wohlers Rosalie Ward	ANZ Bank Aust. Bottling Co. P&S Rosser
Senior 5	Best & Fairest B&F Runner Up Most Improved	Mary Weymouth Lyn Cundy Michelle Murphy	R & C Miller Bank SA Sandy Voumard
Senior 6	Best & Fairest B&F Runner Up Coach's Trophy	T.Gerlach-Boston Caroline Liebich Rachel Schmidt	K&K Marschall C&C Fielke R&N Ward
Intermediates	Best & Fairest B&F Runner Up Coach's Trophy	Renae McDonald Robyn Wilsch Tara Kohlhagen	Vinters Imports K&G Falkenberg L&B Hoklas
Junior 1	Best & Fairest B&F Runner Up Coach's Trophy	Nikki Krieg Katrina Lindner Janelle Steinberner	Glenda Lindner M&D Lehmann A&N Bryce
Junior 2 (Black)	Best & Fairest B&F Runner Up Coach's Trophy	Anna Boehm Amy Rohrlach Anna Lindner	L&E Lindner T&C Klose P&C Hueppauff
Junior 2 (Road Team)	Best & Fairest B&F Runner Up Coach's Trophy	Kimberly Schiller Melissa Scholz Sarah McDonald	S&W Wood G&R Dawkins C&G Scholz
Sub Junior 1	Best & Fairest B&F Runner Up Most Improved	Carly Ward Taryn Miegel Jasmine Giersch	G&H Burge D&H Habermann L&D Cundy

1995 Trophy Winners (cont.)

Sub Junior 2

Best & Fairest

Jane Rothe

St. Hallett

B&F Runner Up

Elissa Leske

S.Barry(Siviour)

Coach's Trophy

Lauren Thurlow

W&J Mattner

Sub Junior 3

Best & Fairest

Tammy Schilling

D&T Gepp

B&F Runner Up

Erin Jones

K&L Klingner

Coach's Trophy

Carly Bergen

S&M Hoffmann

Modifieds

All players received a trophy

* Trophies donated by:-

Peter & Caroline Hueppauff Thelma & Frank Murphy

Westpac

Tanunda Food & Gourmet

HENTSCHKE TROPHY AWARDED TO ROBYN HORLEY WITH 40 VOTES

"Our congratulations to all of the teams that made the final four, and in particular the three teams that were premiers - Congratulations Div 6, U15's and Junior 2 - Well done players and coaches.

Mary and Brian Hentschke.

Barossa and Light Netball Association Awards

Sub-Junior Best and Fairest :- Carly Ward

Junior Best and Fairest :- Nikki Krieg

Senior Best and Fairest: - Robyn Horley

Junior Goal Throwing: - Junior 2 Black

Players 1995

Senior 1

Robyn Westoff Aimee McKay Gayle Dawkins Robyn Horley Carly Geister Lyn Hoklas

Kristin Falkenberg

Lisa Atze

Senior 3

Sarah Schmidt Kim Thiel Tanya Atze Shannon Gepp Marie Menzel Nic Vile Amy Miller Meredith Pfeiffer Sue Hewitt

Senior 2

Emma Leske
Tracey Oates
Nikia Gepp
Sally Causby
Nicole Klose
Leanne Samain
Rachel Brown
Simmone Martin
Di Bartsch
Jo Buck
Marilyn Kennedy

Senior 4

Michelle Samain Emma Habermann Jackie Harvey Rosalie Ward Chris Williams Rachel Wohlers Debra Rohrlach Grace Boston Jasmine Wood

Senior 5

Sandy Voumard Lyn Cundy Tammy Garrett Mary Weymouth Emily Sandow Lisa Noble Amy Loechel Sally Bignell Jacky Frost Michelle Murphy Debbie Miles

Senior 6 (Premiers)

Caroline Liebich
Tammie Gerlach-Boston
Kate Auricht
Melissa West
Linda Hein
Renee Hueppauff
Rachel Schmidt
Sarah Sandow
Robyn Wilksch
Amanda Wilksch

Players 1995 cont.

<u>Intermediate</u>

Belinda Ward
Tara Kohlhagen
Emily Crabb
Lauren Schrapel
Leanne Bentley
Amanda Wilksch
Renae McDonald
Sarah Klingner
Robyn Wilksch

Junior 1 (Premiers)

Jacqui Renshaw
Janelle Steinberner
Vanessa John
Katrina Lindner
Emma Loechel
Kate Klingner
Krista Weymouth
Nikki Krieg
Sarah Tarca
Amanda Kennedy

Junior 2 Black (Premiers)

Rebecca John
Anna Boehm
Melinda Rosenzweig
Monika Fromm
Heidi Roth
Amy Rohrlach
Anna Lindner
Katrina Horton
Janine Hooper

Junior 2 White (Roadies)

Alicia Renshaw
Sarah Saegenschnitter
Sarah McDonald
Melissa Scholz
Jodi Davenport
Kimberly Schiller
Melissa Skarstrom
Kristy Grieger
Danica Randall
Melissa Schilling
Julia Van der Wijngaart

Sub-Junior 1

Taryn Miegel
Carly Ward
Hayley Radke
Kelly Wilksch
Sally Weymouth
Anna Klingner
Jasmine Giersch
Amelia Burge

Sub-Junior 2

Elsa Roesler Elissa Leske Lauren Thurlow Jane Rothe Celeste Colbert Janelle Radley Kimberly Braunack Sarah Rothe

Players 1995 cont.

Sub-Junior 3
Kate Kurtz
Samantha Ward
Sally Garrett
Tammy Schilling
Carly Bergen
Erin Jones
Cassandra Mewett
Amanda Sandow

Erin McCarthy

Modifieds Danielle Bailey Kristee Bartsch Jamie-Lee Braunack Vicki Hein Marella Heart Alex Hoffmann Shelley Hoklas Alice Kleinig Kylie Kuchel Alicia Miles Kayla Priest Melanie Rogers Kirsty Voumard Jessica Walker Jodie Williams Emma Zanker Stacev Kuhn Kate Jones

Country Carnival Representatives

Robyn Horley, Robyn Westoff, Kristin Falkenberg, Tammie Gerlach-Boston, Aimee McKay, Carly Geister, Nicole Klose, Nikki Krieg, Krista Weymouth, Kate Klingner, Janelle Steinberner, Sarah Tarca, Carly Ward Sally Weymouth.

Country Carnival Regional Squad

Carly Geister, Tammie Gerlach-Boston, Krista Weymouth, Nikki Krieg, Kate Klingner Janelle Steinberner

STATE-Country Regional Representative

Nikki Krieg

SAPSASA Representatives

Janelle Steinberner, Katrina Lindner, Rebecca John, Sally Weymouth, Alicia Renshaw Melissa Scholz

State SAPSASA Talent Squad

Katrina Lindner, Janelle Steinberner 20.

1995 ANNUAL REPORT

LIFE MEMBERSHIP

awarded to

CHERYL KRÆEHENBUHL

Cheryl joined the Tanunda Netball Club in 1970 after she was married and came to live in Tanunda from Nuriootpa. She made her biggest impact as a player in 1971 when she was chosen to represent the association, won the A grade Best and Fairest, and played in a Premiership side: in the same year, she became club secretary.

In 1972 she continued as secretary and together with Sue Fuller, coached the A and B grade.

In 1973 Cheryl was President of both Tanunda Netball Club and the Association and in 1974, she remained Tanunda's President.

Cheryl then took time out to manage her family, but throughout, retained her interest and support of Tanunda netball.

In 1982 she found her way back onto the committee and became an association delegate. She coached the Sub-Junior 1 and 2 girls.

In 1983 she continued as a committee member and Association Delegate proxy. Cheryl again took some time out to devote time on the sideline, but by 1988, she was ready to coach again and in successive years, coached the Sub-Junior 3 girls to premierships. She coached the Senior 6 girls to a premiership in 1990.

In 1991, Cheryl coached the Senior 5's, in 1992, she opted for the Modifieds and also became a committee member. In 1993, she became secretary, a position she has continued and in 1994, she again found herself coaching the Modifieds.

Cheryl's commitment to the club has been ongoing since 1970. She has been extremely generous of her time, always willing to help out and fill positions that have been left vacant. As a coach, she was well-respected by both players and parents - she was patient, gentle and keen to impart her knowledge.

As a committee member, and as secretary, she has been dedicated and hardworking and her attention to detail is meticulous

Cheryl's ongoing service to the Tanunda Netball Club makes her a most worthy recipient of the Life Membership.

To the Tanunda Netball Club,

I would like to thank the Tammda.

Nelball club Committee for the wonderful aurprise given me at Presentation Night.

To be awarded a hite membership is a great honour and is something I will always treasure.

I have really enjoyed my involvement with Tamunda Netball Club - my revards have for outweighted my efforts.

Thank you do all those who have helped me throughout the years _ but mostly, I greatly appreciate the wonderful friendships made in the post quarter century!

I wish the Club every success in

Sincerely, Change Krashenbuhl .